ADVICE from Primrose Hill Conservation Area Advisory Committee
12A Manley Street, London NW1 8LT
15 July 2015
Flat E 10 Regent's Park Road 2015/3520/L
Strong objection.
We note that the building, designed by Ernő Goldfinger in 1954-56, was Listed in 1998, and, very exceptionally, the interior details were included in the list description, indicating the exceptional significance of these details. The List description includes the following:
‘INTERIOR: is also of interest. Entrance hall with quarry tile floor leads to staircase set in central structural well. Cantilevered staircase without risers, the slender steel balustrades springing from the side of the treads in a manner comparable to that found in the spiral stair of Goldfinger's demolished Player House. The first floor with two 2-bedroom flats, the second and third floors each with one 1-bedroom and one 3-bedroom flat, all originally with folding screens between living room, dining area and kitchen with fitted cupboards, and with mahogany veneered fitted bedroom cupboards. Goldfinger originally provided tiled bathrooms, and specified bathroom fittings and suggested colour schemes. Living rooms and studios originally with thermoplastic acotiles tiled floors similar to those in Goldfinger's own Willow Road. These features may be of interest where they survive.’
We note, from our own observations, that the interior features include special joinery, finely detailed, as screens and cupboard doors, integrated with the spatial character of the interiors.
We note that the applicant has carefully set out the surviving elements in their report, ‘Interior features’, p. 2, and we acknowledge that original fittings are now incomplete.
However, given the exceptional significance of the details in the building as a whole – Goldfinger’s own house is a National Trust property, and shows comparable features – this building should also be treated exceptionally, and instead of destroying the surviving elements of the Listed fabric it should be restored. It is key to Goldfinger’s approach, as his details demonstrate, that the building had an integrity demonstrated in a comprehensive design. This exceptional significance should be protected.
Richard Simpson FSA
Chair
